
Gunnison City Council Meeting Minutes         
Tuesday, February 28, 2012- 7:00 P.M.

Gunnison City Hall-38 West Center                              
Gunnison, UT  84634                                                                
Present:   Mayor Lori Nay, Treasurer JoAnn Taylor, City Council Members: Blake Donaldson, Brian Jensen, Melissa Judy, Jeremy Pickett and Trevor Powell, Police Chief Trent Halliday, Carson DeMille and Garrick Willden with Jones & DeMille Engineering, Steering Committee members Diana Spencer, Diane Dyreng, Janelle Overly, Kim Pickett 
Presiding:  Mayor Lori Nay
12:00 noon – 151 South Main-Review and Discuss Revised Design Plans for the Main Street Revitalization Project
The Mayor and all Council Members met at 151 South Main.  Discussion ensued regarding the design plans for the Main Street revitalization project.

7:00 p.m. Review and Discuss Revised Design Plans for the Main Street Revitalization Project with the Main Street Revitalization Steering Committee
Mayor Nay noted the first meeting for the Main Street project for the Steering Committee was December 2009.  She then reviewed the power point presentation she had put together explaining this would be a 2.13 million dollar project.  Sixty percent of this would come from grants and volunteer labor.   This is itemized into 4 different phases.  The first one being the streetscape at 1.15 million, the second being the infrastructure (water project) totaling $535,000, Legacy Plaza is third totaling $446,000 with the Façade Initiative producing $300,000 worth of value.  Ninety percent of this was grants and partnerships, and had been quite a success.   Timelines were also reviewed.  Carson with Jones & DeMille Engineering presented additional information regarding project bids and timelines involved with the bidding process.  The current design along with changes made were detailed.  UDOT regulations were also summarized, and how these could work with the design.  The plantar design has been changed along with the placement of the trees.  Mayor Nay reported it would be approximately 5 more years for the State to give the City a certificate certifying the gas leak is cleaned up even though they think it looks pretty clean now. The benches were reviewed next including the cost estimates and design, cobras and plantar boxes.   
Mayor Nay then summarized the 5 elements of Legacy Plaza which included the clock tower, the pavilion, the legacy wall, the circle of benches called the history circle, and the underfoot art with wildlife tracks with animals native to the Gunnison valley area.  Most of the ability to do these things will come from the donated labor and grants.  She also noted there was $25,000 set aside, $4,000 in grant already with another $20,000 grant received last week from the Mormon Pioneer Heritage Foundation to go towards the legacy wall.  Each element was described with the many options available that would need to be decided upon. 
Garrick Willden with Jones & DeMille then reviewed the budget and overall funding sources for the Main Street revitalization project.  Mayor Nay indicated the light poles had been extended to cover two extra blocks adding more expenditures to the project along with the desire to put the electrical underground.  Garrick explained the additional lights would add approximately $70,000-$80,000 to the project cost.  He also noted the importance of discussing the intersection crossings to determine what the priorities are while trying to keep the costs within the budget.  Mayor Nay would like to be sure something is done that will help slow the traffic down. Discussion ensued regarding lights, crosswalks, pavers, costs, durability, maintenance, safety, budget, etc.
Garrick proceeded to give the breakdown on the 3 components of costs for the water project including $359,000 for the water line which includes the $67,000 already spent on pipe, this will replace the main water line from 300 North to 300 South, $96,000 for construction of the storm drainage with the last 
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component being the storm drainage study of $82,000 totaling $537,000 for the water project.  Mayor Nay noted the construction of the storm drainage will only focus on Main Street, and getting the water off Main Street.  However, the funding of the study will include a City wide study.   The funding for this will include the $235,000 grant from CIB, $195,000 City contribution, $67,000 for pipe that has already been purchased in addition to the $40,000 UDOT will put in for the storm drainage study.  The storm drainage study will increase the chances of getting a shared project with UDOT.  Funding was addressed further.
Mayor Nay reminded those in attendance of the Rocky Mountain Power agreement, and the fact they will be giving the City 15 feet on the streetscape at their location.  

Carson stated there was enough money for the storm drainage construction to pipe the water off Main Street and move it to 100 West, however it would still need to be determined how to get finish getting it drained properly.  
Cost containment measures were explored along with available grants and their filing deadlines.  Mayor Nay would like to meet next Wednesday at 6:00 for a work meeting with Brady Pitcher prior to City Council to iron some of the details so the engineers can get the bids out.   Items needed to be prioritized will be crosswalks and irrigation on the light poles.  The engineers will also bring more cost estimates for specific requested items the Council had discussed.  
8:42 p.m. Diane Dyreng left

Discussion ensued regarding Main Street renovation.  It was determined to specify all of the different phases and itemized information to the public when presenting the information, and let the public know their comments and suggestions have been heard and utilized when presenting the multiple projects.  The Council unanimously agreed it would be best to put the Public Hearing notice on the water bills currently going out to inform all of the citizens, and give them the opportunity to be more aware of their chance to give their input and become more educated on the Main Street renovation project.   
9:28 p.m. Adjourned   
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